## Martinez, Ruben

From:

Bernadette Cole <

Sent:

Monday, June 14, 2021 12:22 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Public comment in favor of item 17 on 6-14-21 Council meeting Agenda.

**CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. <u>Learn more...</u>.

In regards to the current zoning requirement to provide two covered parking spaces when building an addition that exceeds 150 square feet. This is a very regressive zoning practice and makes additions to many small houses in Pasadena too expensive. Houses in the older parts of Pasadena usually have a single car garage, a medium size yard and two bedrooms with one bathroom. So those who are not in a Historical district, which gives exemption to this zoning requirement, must rebuild the garage in order to do a simple addition of a bedroom and bathroom. So a simple addition becomes a major construction project.

It will also increase the building footprints on the lot, restricting rainwater infiltration. This adds to your county tax bill due to Measure W. Which is a 2.5-cent tax on every square foot of impermeable surface of your property.

Review of the city of Pasadena's website and rules for ADUs shows multiple ways that parking can be dealt with. They do not require construction of any covered parking and in some instances do not even require a parking space (<a href="https://www.cityofpasadena.net/planning/planning-division/community-planning/accessory-dwelling-units/#parking-criteria">https://www.cityofpasadena.net/planning/planning-division/community-planning/accessory-dwelling-units/#parking-criteria</a>). Yet again proving that this is a regressive zoning practice for single family homes.

The current city plan has been to discourage car usage. Trying to make this city more accessible to those who do not use an automobile, as their main form of transportation. Requiring two covered parking spaces does not seem like the means to encourage use of other forms of transportation. This is addressed in the ADU plans for parking, but not for single family homes.

I understand that the city does not want cars parked on the streets overnight. I also understand that most of us in Pasadena have very long, single car driveways that will accommodate multiple vehicles. If you drive around this city you will see that most of us do not park in a garage at night. Most people stack park their vehicles either in front or behind their gates. Requiring a covered parking space to be built will not change this behavior. Please vote to amend the zoning code and remove the requirement of additional covered parking.

Thank You,

Bernadette & Steven Cole

Pasadena, CA 91104

06/14/2021 Item 17